CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

January 14, 2016
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Members Mark Forcum and Tracy Ashcraft 
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Kathleen Walton and Corporation Counsel Gutting
STAFF PRESENT: Mayor Collier, Deputy Mayor/Controller Fenwick, Police Chief Hofmann, Deputy Police Chief Bigsbee, Captain Woodruff, Captain Cantrell, Fire Chief Batalis, Deputy Fire Chief Hardie, Division Fire Chief Wallace, Staff Accountant Fugate and Sergeant Blythe were present.

Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting on December 10, 2015. The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0. 
APPROVAL OF PURCHASE ORDERS:  Chairman Freeman brought before the Board purchase orders for approval in the amount of $308,004.74.   Mr. Forcum moved to approve the purchase orders as presented.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried by the unanimous vote of the Board.   
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  The approval of the Indiana Department of Transportation LPA-E.79th Street trail, a project for bike/pedestrian facilities for the east 79th Street Trail remains tabled.  
NEW BUSINESS:  Fire Chief Batalis requested approval of an agreement between Med-Bill Corporation and the City of Lawrence Fire Department.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the agreement.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.

Fire Chief Batalis requested approval of a 2016 service agreement between Public Safety Medical and the Lawrence Fire Department.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the agreement.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Controller Fenwick requested approval of a contract with Blue & Co., LLC.  Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the contract.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.
Police Chief Hofmann requested approval of the appointment of Nathanuel Cheek as an Animal Control Officer for the City of Lawrence Police Department.  Mr. Forcum moved to approve the appointment.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.  Clerk Walton gave Mr. Cheek his oath of office.
ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS:  Mayor Collier noted the response of the Police and Fire Departments to an incident along Pendleton Pike from Kroger to Franklin Road earlier this week.  He praised the first responders for the timeliness and effectiveness of their efforts.
CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
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ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:15 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                              Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
